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From the Principal 
As we fly through Term 2 we are getting to the pointy end of the term with assessments being finalised and 

teachers beginning to make judgements on what they have taught students over the last two terms.  By 

using a range of assessment strategies teachers will be able to make accurate on-balance judgements 

about your childôs performance. As in our Teaching, Assessing and Reporting Plan, reporting is a key 

component in building and maintaining relationships between the school and parents. This is the first of two formal reports 

which you will receive for your child this year.   
 

This term we have been working on moderation and making consistent judgements in student achievements across the 

school. We have also been working on Brightpath, an assessment tool which we use to make judgements in studentsô 

Writing. This term all students from PP to Year 6 did a Narrative writing piece that have now been moderated and placed on a 

teacher ruler. The diagram below depicts the spread of achievement across the school in Narrative Writing that is, telling a 

story. Each colour is a different year group so you can see the spread that we have this term. Staff will now take these results 

and do targeted teaching for particular cohorts of students and individuals. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  
  
  
  

Attendance Semester 1 

As you may be aware one of our targets in our Business Plan is to maintain student attendance at 95% or above, in particular 

from Kindy to Year 1. Another target is to lower our unauthorised absences so that we can account for every child who is 

away at time of absence. The diagrams below are from our Student Attendance Reporting system and as you can see so far 

we are doing well; however, we need to maintain and improve the Authorised vs Unauthorised notification. You can help 

achieve this target by ensuring that if you are going away or your child is not attending school for whatever reason the school 

needs to be notified. There are many communication systems available to you, the school App, SMS, a phone call or an 

email.   



From the Principal Conté 

Reporting Semester 1 2017 

This year one of the Directives from the Department in Focus 2017 is the delivery of student reports online. This means that 

we will be delivering student reports from PP to Year 6 to you at the end of this term online. Since it is a directive we have 

opted to do it early in the year so that we can sort out any issues if they arise. The process is fairly simple but it will only work 

if we have your correct emails. My front office staff will send a text and App notification to check your correct emails. Reports 

will be sent home on Monday 26 June by close of business. 
 

Operational Matters 

Wandoo Quadrangle 

Our new area in the Wandoo Block looks fantastic! If you havenôt had 

an opportunity to go and see it please make your way to the Library 

and have a look. Thank you to the P&C for supporting this initiative 

and for continuing to help our school in making every space a 

functional learning area. There is a giant chessboard in the middle so 

students will be able to use our giant chessboard pieces, which have 

been tucked away for a long time. 
 

Fidget Spinners and or any other similar device 

I am sure that most of you would be aware of the latest trend and like 

most schools we have also been affected. We have been using 

sensory learning tools for many years here at Poynter Primary School 

as part of student individual education plans or behaviour modification 

plans. Given the latest discussion and research into the usage in 

normal school activity, please be aware that unless the device forms 

part of your childôs educational plan, fidgets are to be kept at home. 

Not only have staff observed these items become a distraction in the 

classroom, but also a safety concern in the playground. All students 

have been informed of this so, to this end, we request that all spinner 

toys are not to be brought to school. If you have any questions relating 

to your child using a fidget spinner at school, please contact me 

directly. 
 

Kiss & Drive 

Just a reminder that the Kiss and Drive area is not for parking; we need 

to maintain a continuous flow to make it effective for pick up and drop 

off and not block Poynter Drive. If your child is not there you will be 

asked to move on and do a lap of Megiddo Way and Quilter Drive. 

Alternatively you can do a bigger lap of Granadilla St and Quilter Way. 

Thanks for your support.  
 

2018 Enrolments  

We are now taking enrolments for 2018, including Kindergarten.  

Please pass on this information to anyone who is not a member of our 

community but would like to enrol their child at Poynter.  Enrolments 

close on Friday 21 July. 
 

Have a good fortnight and see you at the market!   
 

Keyla Jeffers 
Principal  



THE ARTS - MUSIC 
Below is a repeat reminder of the information regarding important dates for next term. Please note that only ONE session will 
be attended by the students at the ABODA Festivals. The festivals run over several days and preferences are placed for 
performance by individual schools. We wonôt know our allocated session time until late this term. Please note that I will be 

requesting the Thursday or Friday after school sessions as my first preference for the ABODA Festival.  

Please read the information carefully and mark the dates in your diaries.  

ABODA JUNIOR ORCHESTRA FESTIVAL:  Sunday 3 September  

There is a change in the ABODA festivals this year, with an opportunity to workshop the pieces played with the adjudicating 

team. Both the String Ensemble and the Poynter Orchestra will be performing at the ABODA Junior Orchestra Festival.  
 

ABODA JUNIOR BAND FESTIVAL: Thursday 31 August to Saturday 2 September 2017. 

For the Senior Band only ï not Training Band.  They are again offering the option of a workshop experience. The Concert 

Band are already preparing some exciting pieces to perform at the Festival.  
 

Both of these festivals are prestigious adjudicated events which many government and independent primary and secondary 

schools participate in. It is an opportunity to perform in a fabulous venue to an appreciative audience and receive positive 

constructive feedback about our performance as well as the opportunity to workshop their pieces with national and 

international adjudicators. 
 

MASSED CHOIR FESTIVAL:  Tuesday 19 September (evening) with a rehearsal day on Monday 18 September. 

There will also be a Cluster rehearsal on 10 August with details to follow.  

The Massed Choir Festival this year has moved venue to the Perth Concert Hall ï a beautiful venue with fabulous acoustics, 

raked seating and in the centre of town. We are very excited to move to this prestigious venue.  

Tickets for the Festival will be on sale online through Ticketek and details about how to purchase will be forwarded to you 

before the next school holidays. 

This is an event not to be missed and the songs chosen for this yearôs Festival are fabulous. The choir members are really 

enjoying singing them. They have all been given a music book and a practice CD. Please encourage your student to listen 

carefully to their CD.  

Please mark these dates in your diary. The Massed Choir Festival is a fantastic event in the music life of the government 

school system.  
 

MASSED CHOIR FESTIVAL AUDITIONS: Auditions/rehearsals are underway to select two students to audition for a 

compere or soloist role in the Massed Choir Festival. Each school puts forward an aspirant soloist and compere student who 

then audition for the role along with a student from each of the other schools involved in the performance. These opportunities 

aid in improving student skills in both public speaking and solo singing. Details regarding rehearsals, etc will be posted on the 

Music Room Notice Board.  
 

TRAINING BAND:  Training Band rehearsals continue on Mondays from 07:50-08:45am. 
 

Please note that ALL Year 5 students who learn an instrument in the IMSS Instrumental Programme are required to attend 

and participate in all performances of the Training Band. Their inaugural performance will be at the Music Assembly to be 

held in Term 3. If a student is unable to attend a rehearsal, could you please let me know via email or written note. Thank 

you.  
 

MUSIC ASSEMBLY: 

The Music Assembly is held in Week 9 of Term 3. All the ensemble groups will be performing at the Assembly. Further details 

to follow.    
 

Thank you for the ongoing support of your children in the instrumental and music programme. Your commitment and 

engagement ensure successful progress.         

            Mandy Herriman - Music Specialist  



These  amazing Punk Fish were made by the students in Year 5 Room 8. They were developed from 

illustrations showing how a fish could be made into a Punk. The addition of a colourful Mohawk and 

the usual chains and other forms of jewellery helped to embellish the final ceramic sculpture.       

Another reference they used were photographs of real Punks at a local shopping centre! 

           Terry Wilson - Art Specialist  



INTERSCHOOL SPORT RESULTS     
Round 3 Poynter v Davallia 

Volleyball A  Poynter 3 sets defeated Duncraig 2 sets Best Players: Harrison Stubbs, Charley Currie 

Volleyball B  Davallia 3 sets defeated Poynter 0  Best Players: Bella Harman, Fiona McGinn 

Netball A  Davallia 12 defeated Poynter 9   Best Players: Ella Canton 

Netball B  Davallia 17 defeated Poynter 8   Best Players: Robin Lichtenstein, Abby Clarke  

Soccer   Poynter 2 goals defeated Davallia 1  Best Players: Ollie Dawkins, Nick Sowden, Alaska   

          Rhebok, Ryan Langford   

AFL   Poynter 8.2.50 defeated Davallia 6.4.40 Best Players: Jed Thompson, Darien Goncalves 

 

Round 4 Poynter V Carine 

Volleyball A  Carine 3 sets defeated Poynter 1 set  Best Players: Millie Harman, Josh  

Volleyball B   Carine 3 sets defeated Poynter 1 set  Best Players: Chloe 

Netball A  Poynter 20 defeated Carine 16   Best Players: Leila Srdarev  

Netball B  Poynter 14 defeated Carine 3   Best Players: Rachel Cant 

Soccer  Carine 7 goals defeated Poynter 0  Best Players: Justifer Geordas, Harry, Nick, Alaska  

AFL   Poynter 11.5.71 defeated Carine 5.7.37 Best Players: Banjo Nicholson, Max Brooks 

 

 

BOTTLE TOP COLLECTION ROOM 3     
Year 1 Room 3 are collecting plastic lids. The tops of milk, juice, water and cool drink bottles are being 

put into bags of ten and counted. We are hoping to get to ten thousand or even one million by the end 

of the year. Please bring them to Room 3.    Mrs Mumme & Room 3 Year 1 

 

 

POYNTER WAY CERTIFICATES 31 MAY 2017  
Y1 ï Abigail Cameron, Dustin Thompson, Matilda Black, Tyler Bradley, Lydia Si, Lucas Wan 

Y2 ï Axle McCarthy, Mia Richter 

Y3 ï Isaac Markham-Hunt, Carly Moore, Susana Romero, Rachel Kinsella, Varun Mokhanarajah,  

        Noah De Roach 

Y4 ï Lily Chisholm, Autumn Kelly, Finn Boon, Amira McGee, Cecile Bonfils, Maya Wright 

Y5 ï Daniel Nugent, Jarrad Heiden, Lucy Gupwell, Amelie Donnollan 

Y6 ï Max Brooks, Rachel Cant, Leo Rietkerk, Jed Thompson, Amy Kelly 

Art Award ï Alaska Rhebok Year 6 

Music Award ï Anna Mackie Year 4, Oliver Nicholas Year 1  

 
 

2017 JUNE OF THE MONTH ñ SOPHIE NUGENT  (Room 2) 
Room 2ôs Aussie of the Month is an absolute joy to have in our classroom! This young lady comes into class every day with 

a huge smile and a super positive outlook towards all aspects of school life. She always displays a wonderful attitude and 

commitment towards her learning. She is reliable and focused in the classroom, conscientiously completes extra tasks at 

home and consistently strives for personal improvement.   

This student perfectly reflects the óPoynter Wayô with her caring disposition and exemplary in-class and playground 

behaviour. She is a kind and considerate class member, who is always sensitive to the needs of others and is a good friend 

to everyone in our class. Her easy going and cooperative nature allows her to work well with her classmates 

and really enjoy her time at school. This student is polite, compassionate and helpful. She happily welcomes responsibility 

and is a wonderful role model to others.   

It is with great pleasure that we announce Sophie Nugent as Room 2ôs Aussie of the Month!   



2017 JUNE AUSSIE OF THE MONTH ñ SIENNA FRIEND  (Room 16) 
The Aussie of the Month award recognises many of the values we share as Australians; a sense of fair play, generosity of 

spirit, persistence, resilience, commitment to community participation and personal endeavour.  This awardee naturally 

displays all attributes of the Poynter Way and has had an exceptional year so far. They have incredible enthusiasm for all 

aspects of their school life, continually displaying kindness, enthusiasm, cooperation and a positive óhave-a-goô attitude to 

tasks in all learning areas.  

This person goes from strength to strength. They are polite and friendly in their daily greetings to people and have 

established great relationships with their teachers and classmates over two cohorts. Continually willing to help their peers, 

they are extremely generous with their time, offering encouragement and solace to friends and younger students.  Having a 

wonderful sense of humour, this person strives to ensure their day, and all others, is filled with happiness and success. 

Having a mature approach to all instructions and expectations, they are somebody all students can trust and look up to, 

making them an exceptional role model.  

It gives me great pleasure to announce Room 16ôs Aussie of the Month is, Sienna Friend. 

 

FROM THE LIBRARY   

Hello, my name is Mrs Christine Perrett and I'm excited to be working at Poynter Primary School in the role of Library 

Officer.  Over the past two weeks I have been impressed with meeting many charming, respectful and well behaved 

students in the Library. 
 

On Wednesday 24 May Poynter participated in the National Simultaneous story reading book 'The Cow Tripped Over the 

Moon' and this was lots of fun. 
 

This week the Library has on display some exciting and well-presented family projects from Room 5. 

If any parent is interested in doing some volunteer work in the Library (shelving returned books) or covering books I would 

love to hear from you. 

            Christine Perrett  

            Library Officer  

 

   CODE CLUB    

Thank you for the overwhelming response this week with the Year 3 & 4 Code Club 

that will take place on Mondays at lunchtime in the Library. In Code Club students will 

be exploring digital technologies and coding.  

At this stage, we are at capacity and we can't accept anymore students.  

         Natalie Hunter Smith 

  

FATHERõS FRIDAY NIGHT FUNDRAISER  

Last Friday 26 May saw the Fatherôs Friday Night Footy Fundraiser occur. The main focus of the event was to provide an 

evening for the dads of Poynter Primary to come together in a relaxed atmosphere to introduce, socialise and to broaden 

the Poynter Community. It was a great night had by all, with many dads meeting new faces from across the school. 

Fundraising activities were embraced over the evening with over $1000 dollars raised. 
 

A big thankyou to some local suppliers who kindly donated vouchers and goods used for raffles and prizes: 

 

Celebrations Duncraig   /    Bunnings Whitfords       

Little H Cafe, Duncraig   /   The Carine Tavern 

Ricciardo's Ristorante Duncraig   /   Jim Kidd Carine 

Houghton's Winery 

 

Thank you to all those who attended and to the school for supporting the event.       

             Ash Gasmier - Poynter Dad! 
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 P&C NEWS 
The P&C would like to say a huge thank you to Ash Gasmier for hosting the Father's Friday Night Footy Function for the Poynter 

Dads.   Ash put in a lot of time and effort to make the night such a success including sourcing some donations that were used as great 

prizes for various activities.  It is great the our Dads have had the opportunity to mingle, meet others and have fun as well.    
 

We have set up a Facebook page (Poynter Primary School P&C)  so we can keep you informed about meetings and other activities the 

P&C are organising. If you would like to post anything on this page it will need to be approved by the P&C Admin team (President, Vice 

President, Secretary and Treasurer). It is not a page to make comments or voice opinions.  Jump on, join the group and keep up to date 

with what is coming up. 
 

Lap-a-thon - Friday 2 June: Don't forget to send the new pair, or two, of socks with your child on Friday 2 June for the Lap-a-thon.  For 

new families, the Lap-a-thon is an annual event at Poynter in which we don't raise money but raise awareness that there are children 

and adults who are not as fortunate as we are. The students donate socks as their participation fee (to be dropped off in the 

classroom)  and then start running laps of the oval.  They can run as many or as few laps as they wish.  Daniel from St Vincent de Paul 

is coming out to chat to the students and also take the donated socks.  
 

Movies 11 July Despicable Me 3  Come to the movies with your friends in the school holidays and see Despicable Me 3. 

11 July - 10am - Grand Cinemas Warwick. 

Please complete the attached form and return it to the front office, with your money, by 30 June. 
 

A couple more important dates to make sure you put on the calendar are:  

14 October   Poynter Primary Inaugural Bogan Bingo Bash   

22 November  Poynter Primary Colour Run 
 

For parents ordering Labels for their children, don't forget that Identity Direct donate 20% of sales from 

parents back to Poynter Primary School P&C.  Once you have completed your order please enter the code 

38690 at checkout. 

Bright Star Kids also offers the P&C 15% of sales and at checkout - the fundraising group is Poynter 

Primary P&C. 
 

Please remember that the new polo shirts are to be worn by the start of 2018.  There has been some 

feedback on the quality of the new shirts which Leanne and I have taken on board.  We are also keeping in mind the survey results from 

2014,  in which the whole school community had the opportunity to express their opinion.  As usual, please feel free to email me with any 

queries or concerns (poynterpandcpresident@yahoo.com.au) 

The next P&C meeting is on TUESDAY 13 JUNE at 7pm, in the staff room.  Have a great fortnight. 

  Pam Birnie - P&C President 

 

POYNTER FARMERSõ MARKET NEWS - Next Market 3 June  
Thank you to Cassandra Brown and Lisa Amin and their Kindy 3 class for your great work at the last market - you all did an amazing 

job.  This Saturday we will be having a Western Australia theme; there is a raffle to win a gorgeous hamper containing all WA produce, 

Aussie temporary tattoos for the children and there is also a 'guess the number of lollies' game.  The sausage sizzle will be available as 

well as the popular egg and bacon roll.  Come along and support your P&C market stall.         

            Jodie Penny  

            P&C Stall Coordinator 

 

Hello from the Market and welcome Winter!  Our friends form the Chocolate Alchemist are having a chocolate making class. You will 
learn how to make your own dairy free, refined sugar and gluten free raw chocolate.  The next class is 14 June at 6pm at Winton Road 
Joondalup. Bookings are essential, so give them a call on  
0403 168 513. 

 
At the Market this Saturday we have a full house. Mr Meli will be back as well with hot freshly made doughnuts.  
You can also have a chat with your local South Ward City of Joondalup Councillors, Deputy Mayor 
Russ Fishwick and Councillor Sophie Dwyer.  
 

All your favourites will be there so see you then. 

     Cheryl Hamel-Smith  

     Market Manager   
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Keyed Up Music will be running 
keyboard and guitar lessons in Term 

2 at Poynter PS.  

We run group lessons starting from 

$15.95 plus GST per lesson.  

To enrol go to 
www.keyedupmusic.com.au/

enrolment-form or Therese on  

1300 366 243 with any questions. 

Interested in finding work?  Can you see yourself as a Gardener, Handyperson or Cleaner? 
Starting in July 2017, North Metropolitan TAFE (RTO code: 52786) are running a one semester course on the skills required to be a successful gardener/

handyperson or cleaner.  The course is a preparation for entry into gardening, handy work or cleaning work.  In addition, we will support you in applying 

for work as a gardener or cleaner.  We have feedback that there is high demand for people to fill these roles and the chances of gaining employment are 

strong.  This course is suitable for existing gardeners/cleaners that want to upskill, people looking to change career or people looking for work. 

Gardening and cleaning course will include:  Time management, Safe work practices, Plant knowledge, Gardening procedures e.g. planting, 

fertilising, watering, Use of gardening equipment e.g. ride on mowers, wipper snippers, Athletics specific equipment e.g. line marking machines, Basic 

reticulation repair, Use of hand tools, Chemical use, Use of cleaning equipment e.g. rotary polishers, Record keeping, Much more! 

Course details: 3 days per week - Starts Wednesday 19 July finishes Friday 24 November (17 weeks). Days - Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 9:15 until 

2:45. Cost - $169.74 (course fee for 17 weeks) based in Leederville and on site. If you would be interested in this course then please email: 

Chris Hodson chris.hodson@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 

LOST: 

Red and black scooter contact 

Celeste Ndreca 0404 494 049  
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